
Community Council Meeting Feb. 22, 2024 
Attending:  Genna Goodwin, Dillon Hurt, Micklee Hiatt, Kyle Clark, Jenny 
Leavitt, Dallas Dixon. 
Genna turned the time over to Jenny Leavitt to go over the school plan for next year 
(2024/2025). 
The School Improvement Plan is pretty much the same as this year. 
Jenny went over each goal and how to meet that goal.  Budget was discussed. 
Council members asked about funding for the Coral Cliffs students we will get next 
year due to Coral Cliffs Elementary closing.  Jenny explained they would be added to 
our numbers.  She will adjust the numbers on the plan to reflect these additional 
numbers.  Jenny will check to see if any are ELL, IEP or Ethnic classes to add to 
those percentages. 
We will have a new reading program district wide next year.  The lower grades love to 
supplement with UFLI. 
Trust Lands funds are $81.789.00 and TSSA funds are $96,599.00. 
After the review Genna asked for a motion to accept the plan.  Micklee Hiatt made 
the motion to accept the Plan for 2024/2025 and Dillon Hurt Seconded the motion.  
Motion passed with 100% in agreement. 
The plan was then signed by the members.  
Miscellaneous items:  Preschool is moving to Arrowhead.  Jenny explained that the 
reason is we will no longer have an extra classroom when we get the new students 
from Coral Cliffs.  Preschool has always been a plus for us.  However, the school 
receives no funds for having them here.  Only about 50% of the students who attend 
our preschool remain here for the next grades.  Arrowhead has an extra classroom 
because their numbers have gone down.  Our preschool will move to Arrowhead 
Elementary School in the fall.  
The School District is looking into keeping preschool at Coral Cliffs as well.  
Our priority must be our students. 
The meeting was adjourned. 


